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31st October 2006

To:  All GPs

Dear Colleague

Notification of Closure of Day Hospital Day Hospital and Therapy Services for Watford General Hospital and Hemel Hempstead Hospital

I am writing to inform you that current services delivered by the above day hospitals will be reconfigured with effect from 1st November 06.  These will be reprovided from within the following established services, some of which will remain on the hospital sites and others which will be provided in the community. 

West Herts. Hospitals Trust

· Discharge lounge (Watford only)

· Clinical Haematology (Watford only)
· Some medical day treatments i.e. transfusions (Watford only)

· A consultant opinion is available through the normal Care of the Elderly 
    out-patient service.

· Musculoskeletal services will remain with the acute trust via the existing MSK Triage Service.

Community Services

Patients who require rapid assessment linked to Emergency Care Practitioners (ECPs) or multidisciplinary assessment which may or may not include a therapy component (Occupational Therapy and or Physiotherapy) and or Health and Social Care assessment – please refer to the Early Intervention Scheme or Home based rehabilitation service via the Single Point of Contact on: 01234 292110
Community Rehabilitation Team (Neurological) referrals will continue as per the usual process.
There have been a number of queries as to why there has not been earlier notice regarding these changes in the patient pathway or a consultation period prior to the changes.  The PCT have been waiting for full and complete information before we informed primary care rather than sending this out in a fragmented way.  As this is not a withdrawal of a service or a significant change in service delivery (only the referral route) then consultation has not been necessary.  All existing patients will receive their complete treatment or be referred on to the appropriate services.

Should you have any queries regarding existing patients please contact: 
Ruth Connolly, General Manager on 01923 217126.
Yours sincerely
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Gareth Jones 
Nick Evans
Director of Strategic Commissioning
Director of Business Development
Hertfordshire PCT’s
West Hertfordshire Hospital Trust
